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 July 6, 2022 
 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  
 
Ms. A. Shonta Dunston, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 

 
Re: Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC’s Notification about Regulatory Fee 

Increase 
  Docket No. E-7, Sub 1264 
  
Dear Ms. Dunston: 
 
   Pursuant to the Commission’s June 30, 2022 Order Increasing Regulatory Fee 
Effective July 1, 2022, the regulatory fee for noncompetitive jurisdictional revenues 
increased to 0.14%. This change in regulatory fee had no impact on the monthly factors in 
Williams Exhibit No. 4, which was filed with the cost recovery rider application on March 
1, 2022 in the above-referenced proceeding.  Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC will reflect the 
updated regulatory fee in its compliance filing after the Commission issues a final order on 
proposed rates. 
  
 Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 
 Sincerely, 

 

cc: Parties of Record 
  



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 I certify that a copy of Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC’s Notification about Regulatory Fee 
Increase, in Docket No. E-7, Sub 1264, has been served by electronic mail, hand delivery, or by 
depositing a copy in the United States Mail, 1st Class Postage Prepaid, properly addressed to parties 
of record. 
 
 This the 6th day of July, 2022. 
 

       
___________________________ 
Robert W. Kaylor 

     Law Office of Robert W. Kaylor, P.A. 
     353 Six Forks Road, Suite 260 

Raleigh, North Carolina 27609 
Tel:  919-828-5250 
bkaylor@rwkaylorlaw.com 
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